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Dear Parents and children,  

 

We hope you are well and settled into a new normal. As we reach the end of the third week of 
this Summer term, we are welcoming more children at school but ensuring our provision at home 
is second to none. This week I asked you your opinion about our home learning and thank you for 
taking the time to reply. The summary follows this page. Please be assured that with the         
increase in numbers in school, we are following all the risk assessments and necessary guidelines 
to keep everyone safe.  

 

As yourselves, I await the next announcement from the government to find out what the         
arrangements are for September will be. Thankfully, the number of new infections and deaths 
from Covid 19 continue to fall almost daily at present, so we are hopeful that September may 
bring the opportunity for a normal start to the school year but we can only, like you, keep our 
fingers crossed at this stage.  

 

Thank you for your unerring support over the past couple of months as it has made a hard situa-
tion more manageable and ensured we have all been able to stay safe and healthy. If there is an-
ything else I can help you with at this stage then please feel free to contact me at school—email 
is best at the moment for obvious reasons.  

 

Best wishes  

    Mrs Evison  



Free School 

Meals Vouchers  

If anyone else has had 
a change of circum-
stance, please let me 
know and these vouch-
ers can be organised 
very quickly.     

 Mrs. Evison   

 

Paddling Pools  

Do you have any old paddling pools at 
home?  

This company offer free postage to get 
rid of them for a good cause.  

Follow this link for more information: 

https://www.wyattandjack.com/pages/

faqs  

Uniform for September  

I have had a number of parents ask me 
about uniform for September. Our aim is to 

have children in our uniform as much as   
possible however if you are unable to buy as 

much branded uniform this year, you are    
welcome to supplement with plain. We want 
to continue to support families financially 

next year as much as we can.   

https://www.wyattandjack.com/pages/faqs
https://www.wyattandjack.com/pages/faqs


Home Learning Review  

Thank you to all of you who completed our Home Learning questionnaire via the Survey       
Monkey links sent out last week.  

We had responses from approximately 40% of the parents which is a good representative 
sample. The overall feedback was one thanking the teachers and all their hard work at this 
time, and for responding to their needs so quickly.  

The purpose of the survey was to help us identify areas where we can improve the work we 
set online in order to better meet your needs. There were some recurring themes coming up 
in the parental responses so we have thought about these and are giving the following answers 
to them.  

 

Q. Can we have more interactive / teacher led lessons please?  

A. A handful of parents asked about the possibility of using zoom or teams to stream 
online lessons. This is something we did consider but now having the teachers back working 
full time in school, we thought we would continue with the morning videos so enthuse and 
keep that   relationship going with the teachers.  

 

Q. It would be nice to have more direct feedback from some staff about the work set.  

A. The teachers are working hard at setting the work, teaching in school and checking the 
Seesaw on a daily basis. We have set up a system that all work will be set and comment-
ed on by a member of staff in school.  

 

Q. Can we still access reading books from school? 

A. We have just set up Oxford Owl log ins for all classes so then children can access          
hundreds of online books:  

Wheal Friendly: Username and Password: Friendly1  

Wheal Harmony: Username and Password: Harmony!   

Wheal Busy: Username and Password: Busy! 

 Wheal Luna: Username and Password: Luna!  

 

Q. I’m finding it harder and harder to motivate my child to take on the tasks test.  

A. it is understandable that it is difficult to create a school environment in your home, and 
that relationship that you have with your child is very different to that of a teacher. Added 
to this, there will be some home-learning fatigue creeping in the longer that the school re-
mains closed.  Please keep going!! I know it is challenging but you are all doing a brilliant job. 
You might want to switch it up and try some different activities, for example we are really 
happy for you to have a go at the National home learning platform: https://

www.thenational.academy/  or as we have said before, to pick and choose from the overview what 
best suits you and your family.  

We would love for the children to continue reading daily and also keep up with their maths 
fluency (times tables, number bonds etc..).  

We are also planning to have feature weeks over the last five weeks so hopefully that will 
continue to engage them to take part in all sorts of learning.  

https://www.thenational.academy/
https://www.thenational.academy/


Feature Weeks 

 

Week 4  

(22nd—26th June) 

Cornwall Virtual Games  

A sports week for children to take part in to      
compete against other Cornish schools.  

Week 5 

(29th—3rd July) 

Arts Week  

For children to take part in different art activities 
to share and enjoy at home and at school.  

Week 6 

(6th—10th July) 

Maths Week  

Have a go at some fun, challenging activities to 
boost the love of mathematics!  

Week 7 and 8 

(13th July - 23rd July) 

Community and Nature Week  

With the help of some experts, we are going to be 
learning and helping the hedgehogs in our area!  

In Summary 

 We have organised Oxford Owl log ins for all the children to have access to          

hundreds of books at home.  

 We are starting ‘feature weeks’ to encourage and excite children for the last five 

weeks.  

 We will continue with our weekly overviews, morning videos, assembly videos.  

 We are really happy if parents and children want to use the National Oak Academy 

more  instead of our provision if that is going to interest your child and keep them 

going!  





This year, we will be taking part in the Virtual Cornwall School Games. It is 
a really exciting event for all children across Cornwall.  

Monday 22nd - Friday 26th June  



Stars of the Week 

Wheal Friendly: Indy and Bodhi for amazing home learning and drawing skills 

Wheal Harmony: Milo for settling back into school well and super maths lego at home.  

Wheal Busy: Aiden W for fantastic home learning, especially his science work. 

Wheal Luna: Riley B for his focus, determination and perseverance this week.  

Above and Beyond 
Mia E for her amazing Science skills, especially her rainbow making.  

Each star will get a special certificate flying into the inbox of their parent’s 
email.  

“The beautiful thing about learning is that no one 

can take it away from you”. BB King 


